BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING

January 30, 2020
Members Present

Members Absent


Others Present

Mike Ehrmann

Mark Turner



Rhonda Roth

Terry Hofmeister






Louise Buchholz
Linda Heller








Eva Bruns (Phone)

Alice Hilzer (Phone)

Dean Wingfield 

Jerri Spear (Phone)
Kent Jostes (Phone)

Ronald Smith (Phone)

ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: None.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Jerri noted that there was an extra “s” on her name under the New Business section.  Motion was made and seconded (Bruns/Hofmeister) to approve the December, 2019 minutes with the spelling correction. (See attached) All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried.

AGENDA ADDITIONS:
None
CORRESPONDENCE: None
FINANCIAL REPORT:  Executive Director Roth presented the November and December financials for the absent Financial Director Schrade. She is happy to report we are still in the black, and also noted that the building we rent for Downtown Duds in Brush was under new ownership. The new owner has cut down our retail space and raised the rent so ESC will hold a meeting with the owner as well as look for other options.  Motion was made and seconded (Jostes/Bruns) to approve the November financials as presented (See attached).  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried. Motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Jostes) to approve the December financials as presented (See attached).  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried. 
Rhonda shared that Adam State bank had a drawing for $2,000.00 for a nonprofit at Christmas time that Yasmin Hernandez had entered ECSDD EI program in.  Eastern was picked in the drawing.  
OLD BUSINESS: None.
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Board Member Bruns shared with the Board that Logan Industries had expressed a big thank you to the board for the Christmas gift the employee received.  The board noted that they wished to express their gratitude and give a big thank you to all who have donated to ECS over the years.
NEW BUSINESS: Executive Director Roth presented the updated “Family Support Services Program” policy for review.  After several noted spelling errors, motion was made and second (Hofmeister/Heller) to approve the policy with the corrections. ).  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR UPDATE: Not a lot to update on Conflict Free Case Management.  CCBs are campaigning to end the waitlist for DD Comprehensive Services.  Currently 3000 people are on the waiting list, CCBs are hoping to have the JBC approve to enroll 500 people off the waiting list each year over the next 6 years.  Asking for a daily rate increase to help cover the cost for the enrollees.  
Rhonda shared that a “Night to Shine” dance will be held in Ft Morgan on February 7, 2020.
Public Comments:  No public comments
Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***the telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.  The Board meeting for February 27, 2020 will begin at 6:30 pm at the Administration Office, 617 South 10th Avenue, Sterling.

